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This bill analysis was prepared by the nonpartisan legislative staff for the use of legislators in their deliberations and does not constitute an official statement of legislative intent. 

 

OVERVIEW:  House Bill 123 would raise the vehicle inspection fee for safety inspections from $12.75 

to $13.75. 

CURRENT LAW:  G.S. 20-183.7 includes the Inspection Fees and Electronic Authorization Fees set in 

statute as follows: 

Type Inspection Authorization 

Safety Only $12.75 $ .85 

Emissions and Safety 23.75 6.25. 

 

The Inspection Fee is retained by the inspection station. The Authorization Fee goes to the State pursuant 

to G.S. 20-183.7(c) as follows: 

 

 Safety Only Emissions and 

 Electronic Safety 

 Authorization Electronic 

  Authorization 

Highway Fund .55 5.30 

Volunteer Rescue/EMS Fund .18 .18 

Rescue Squad Workers' Relief Fund .12 .12 

Division of Air Quality .00 .65 

 

BILL ANALYSIS:  This bill would raise the authorized fee for a safety inspection only, from $12.75 to 

$13.75. The emissions and safety inspections fees would not change. The authorization fees would not 

change. 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This act would become effective October 1, 2019. 


